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THE RIVER:  
5yr—5th grade 
Children 5yr thru 5th grade come 

check out “The River”.  The class 

is the study of Creation.  God 

made everything in a certain   

order.  Join us for Theater/Drama, 

Science/Cooking, Art/Games.   

From the Senior Minister 

 

Recently I was looking through the min-
utes of some old board meetings here 
at Kings Highway Christian Church and I 
ran across some entries that caught my 
attention.   At a board meeting in 1944 
it was reported that the church’s mem-
bers and clergy had been forced to cut 
back on their evangelism and pastoral 
care calls because of the gasoline and 
tire rationing of World War II.  It must 
have been difficult for the church to 
have to cut back on these important 
ministries, but I understand that most 
Americans at the time were happy to 
make these kinds of sacrifices at home 
if it would be of any help to those who 
were fighting. 
 

There was another entry that caught 
my attention from a board meeting 
held in July 1947.  It read, “Mr. Robert-
son reported that David Spencer con-
tributes 900 pounds of ice each Sunday 
used in cooling the sanctuary.” During 
those summer board meetings in the 
40s and 50s the conversation often 
turned to ideas on how to cool the 
sanctuary.  As early as 1945 there were 
discussion in the board meetings      
regarding the possibility of installing an 
air conditioning unit in the church—this 
was cutting edge technology at the 
time (it would take another 9 years for 
the first air conditioning unit to be    
installed here at KHCC).  When you 
think of how much work it would be to 
haul 900 pounds of ice into the church 

each Sunday you can imagine why the 
church was interested in air condition-
ing.   One of my responsibilities when I 
arrive early on Sunday morning is turn-
ing on the air conditioning in the sanc-
tuary; it takes me less than a minute to 
complete this chore, nothing like the 
time it would take to haul in 900 
pounds of ice. 

 

Reading through these board reports 
has reminded me that every generation 
here at the church has had its own set 
of challenges.  For some it was the   
rationing of wartime, for others it was 
the fact that people were deciding 
which church in town to join based on 
whether or not the church was air-
conditioned.   With every challenge the 
church adapted, as challenges led to 
amazing transformations.  This is the 
kind of growth and change that God, 
present in our lives and in our church, 
makes possible.  May God continue to 
guide this congregation in the years to 
come and may we always be able to 
hear His voice in our lives and in here in 
our church. 

 

-David 
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Kings Highway Christian 

 



 

 

Welcome Guests 

August 21, 2016 
Traditional Service          126 
Contemporary Service      57 
Hispanic Service               30 
 

Total Attendance           213 
 

August 28, 2016 
Traditional Service         122 
Contemporary Service     54 
Hispanic Service              30  
 

Total Attendance          206 

At tendance  

Contributions—August 21, 2016 
General Fund                  $9,551.00 
Capital Fund                         990.00 

 
Contributions—August 28, 2016 

General Fund                  $6,321.00 
Capital Fund                         695.00    

Stewardsh ip Update  

 Updates & Info | KINGS HIGHWAY CHRISTIAN  

We would like to 
welcome our guest! 

  

Newsletter? 
Are you receiving your newsletter 

by mail?  If you would like to see it 

faster and in color send us your 

email to khccdoc@khcc.org. 

August 21st        
  Traditional Service Guest 

Gary Warren 
 

August 28th          
Traditional Service Guest 

Arthur Meacham 
 
Contemporary Service Guest 

Burt & Mary Lee Fletcher 

 

Ser v ing  Schedule  

September 4 
Serving Door    9:15 Service  
Mary Anne Bowie 
Kay Jarratt 
 
Serving Table   9:15 Service          
Thomas Butler 
Pete Bratlie 
 
Serving Door  11:11 Service 
Jessica Monk 
 
Diaconate   9:15 Service 
Lynn Davis 
Jeff Foster 
Matthew Sims 
Carla Swilley 
Allison Bushnell 
Kim Frazer 
Rob Burgess 
Jeff Beaubouef 
Trish Krippner 
 
Servers  11:11 Service 
Milton Cameron 
Toni Bratlie 
Zoë Bratlie 
 
Sound   
9:15     James Monk 
11:11   Milton Cameron 
 

September 11  
Celebration Sunday 
Combined Service 10:50 
Serving Door    
Jessica Monk 
Jimmy Monk 
 
Serving Table    
Linda Dame  
Terry Rodenroth 
 
Diaconate     
Lynn Davis 
Jeff Foster 
Matthew Sims 
Carla Swilley 
Allison Bushnell 
Kim Frazer 
Rob Burgess 
Jeff Beaubouef 
Trish Krippner 
Milton Cameron 
Toni Bratlie 
Zoë Bratlie 
 
Sound   
Greg Martin 
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Bible Study Led by Dr. Brice 

All members and friends are invited to our weekly Bible 

Study on Wednesday mornings at 10:00 am in the 

Fellowship Hall.  Dr. David Brice will be leading this 

weekly Bible study.   

 

 

 

 

Celebration Sunday 

Join us September 11th at 10:50 am in the Sanctuary 

for our Combined Worship, all three services together 

for a Traditional Service.  Immediately following Wor-

ship Chi Rho (6th—8th graders) will host their Annual 

Potato Fellowship Lunch  in the Family Life Center. 

 

Potato Fellowship Lunch 

We look forward to seeing you on Sunday,         

September 11th at 12:00 noon following our      

Combined Worship. 

The Chi Rho potato lunch helps raise money for the 

youth on special Outreach projects. So please join us! 

English Classes 

Do you or someone you know looking to improve 

your English? 

Kings Highway Christian Church offers English Sec-

ond Language classes  during the Fall and Spring.  

Classes are on Monday and Wednesday weekly 

September thru November.  Sign up today! 

 

Join us Sept. 17th for  

Family Movie Night! 

Join us for our family movie night in the Fellowship 

Hall on September 17th at 6:00 pm.  The movie will 

be “The Muppet Movie”.  Concessions will be sold.  

All Children are to be accompanied by parent or 

guardian. 

Volunteers needed to help with Family Movie Night.  

Please call the church office if you would like to help. 

 

KHCC Board Meeting 

Mark your calendar for the upcoming Board Meeting 

on Monday, September 19th at 6:00 pm in the  

Fellowship Hall. 
  

Snap Shots! 
Do you have pictures of KHCC past year activities?  We would love for 

you to share them in our newsletter and slideshow.  Please send to 

the church office at  khccdoc@khcc.org. 
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THE RIVER:  5yr—5th grade 
Room 1—Theater/Drama | Room 2—Science/Cooking  | Room 3 - Art/Games 

Class times:  Sundays 10:15 am 

*Special time Sept.11 — 9:30 am 

Teachers:   Carol Peyton, Bill Shaw, 

Kay Shaw, Autumn Casaus. 

 

About the class:  The study of      

Creation.  God made everything in a 

certain  order. 

Children’s Church:  3yr—2nd grade 
 Join us Sunday during Traditional Service or Contemporary Service.  See you then! 

 Sunday Story: The story for Septem-

ber 4th will be “Creation”.  The story 

for September 11th will be “Adam & 

Eve”. 

Class times:  Sundays 9:15 am & 

11:11 am   

*Special time Sept.11 — 10:50 am 

Teachers:   Renee Eakin, Todd 

France, Mary France, Lesley Brice, 

Elizabeth Brice, Autumn Casaus 

Preschool:  3yr—5yr 
Join us for Sunday School.  See you then! 

Class times:  Sundays 10:15 am 

*Special time Sept.11 — 9:30 am 

Teachers:   Todd France, Mary 

France, Debbie Renfro, Sheryl    

Nelson, Suzy Pratt, Renee Eakin 

Sunday Lesson: The story for Septem-

ber 4th will be “In the Wilderness—A 

John the Baptist”.  The lesson for Sep-

tember 11th will be “In the Wilder-

ness — Jesus in the Wilderness”. 

Kids at “The 
River” have fun 
making God’s 
creations out 

of clay. 

 

Kick-Off Party 

JYF (Grades 3-5) Let’s Go Bowling!   

Bring your socks to church on Sunday, September 

11th for the Combined Service and Baked Potato 

Lunch.  We will leave the church right after the  

luncheon about 1:00, and return to the church to     

be picked up about 3:15. 

GET READY — GET SET! 

Afternoon Activities begin Sunday, September 18th, 

4:00 - 5:30 pm. 
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YOUTH PAGE: 
coming soon 
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Youth Kick-Off Parties 

Chi Rho (6th-8th Grades) will go to Carolyn Brewer’s  

for a pool party after the Fellowship Potato Lunch on 

Sunday, September 11th from 1:00 until 5:30 pm. 

CYF (9th—12th Grades) will go to Milton and Angie 

Cameron’s for a pool party after the Fellowship Potato 

Lunch on Sunday, September 11th from 1:00 until 

5:30 pm. 

*Special thank you to our pool party host! 

 

Youth Afternoon Activities 

Get Ready KHCC Youth & Friends! 

Youth afternoon activities will begin on Sunday,      

September 18th, 4:00 - 5:30 pm in the Family Life 

Center.  Bring a friend or friends!!! See you there! 

 

 

Youth:  How You Can Help!

Highland Blessing Dinner 

The Highland Blessing Dinner is a ministry of Highland 

Center Ministries.  A partnership of faith communities 

providing a weekly meal every Thursday evening that is 

dignified, respectful, intimate, safe, free, and relational 

for our guest.  Our guests are our neighbors in the 

Highland are and whoever comes to our door.   

KHCC CYF (9th - 12th) will be serving on September 

29th at 5:15 pm.  Please call the church office or 

Becky Flippo if you would like more information. 

 

 

 



 

 

 

We try to bring all Church Members up to date as to the activities of your Church Board over the past 
two months. 

 

A motion was made and seconded to adopt the Agenda as printed, after an addition under Items for 
Action, The Property Committee’s request for approval for $1,650.00 for tree and stump removal and fill dirt 
for the former McGuire property. The motion passed unanimously. 

 

Treasurer, Mike Corkran, stated that we were short for the month of June compared to last year, largely 
because we received some large gifts that we will not receive again. Mike stated that we are about $1,500   
below budgeted amounts and pledges for the Capital Fund are right on target. We have some Capital Expenses 
that were higher than anticipated, which accounts for much of the negative variance for the month. Mike 
stated that this is what happens when we have air-conditioning, roofing and furnace expenses that have been 
put off until they can’t be put off any longer. The good news is that they are getting fixed. He stated that our 
Capital Loan Balance is down $97,000 from last year at this time. 

 

No New & Seasonal Programs and Ministries were reported. 
 

Christian Education Chair, Linda Dame, reported that Bible School has just finished, under the direction 
of Chair Elect, Trish Krippner. The Theme was High Seas Adventure and Becky and Joey Flippo did a fantastic 
job on the props used by the children. They made hats out of newspapers and the children all seemed to really 
enjoy themselves. There were about 38 children in attendance each night. Thanks to all of the adult Sunday 
School Classes for providing the snack suppers and Deanna Beaubouf for leading the adult Bible Schools with 
different speakers each night. We also want to thank the anonymous donors for purchasing the Vacation Bible 
School Tee Shirts. All camp and conference dates have been set for 2017 and the first will be in February, with 
Snoasis. Fall Fandango will be October 7-9, 2016. Linda reported that 6 computers have recently been pur-
chased for the Chi Rho Sunday School Class and they are in the process of putting locks on the classroom doors. 
A Computer Program, “Bible Champions” has been purchased and consists of 14 Bible Studies. The Chi Rho  
students will learn the studies, games, etc. then loan them to the River. There will be 6 Chi Rho students who 
attend regularly in the Fall. Linda invited anyone who might be interested in helping with any of the Children’s 
Sunday School Classes or Children, Worship and Wonder, to let her know. Linda stated that they can always 
use additional people to work with the children. 

 

Evangelism Chair, Robert Asher, Continues to hold movie night, with the next scheduled for September 
17, 2016. Skate Night for July was cancelled, because of low attendance, but the Pioneer Class will be hosting 
the next Skate Night on August 26, 2016. 
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Board Chairman Synopsis 

Monday, July 18, 2016 
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Membership Committee Chair, Carol Renee Eakin, reported a successful covered dish dinner on 
July 3rd, with about 130 attendees on the holiday weekend. Carol Renee thanked Doll Burk and Jessie   
Matthews for the patriotic decorations. The next event will be on September 11th, Celebration Sunday.  
Chi-Rho will hold their annual Potato Dinner, which is their Primary Fundraiser for their trips and Mission 
projects for the year. 

 

Associate Minister, Ellie Bulnes, began the Hispanic Outreach report stating that there have been 
no ESL Classes this summer, but classes will resume on August 29th and will meet on Mondays and 
Wednesdays for 6-8 pm.  Casa Esperanza is running well and is booked until December. They installed a 
new thermostat that allows better control of the temperature in the house and this is already making a 
difference in the utility bills. Up to three families can stay in the house at a time. Ellie will begin putting 
pictures of grateful children in the Newsletter. 

 

Outreach Chair, Allen Swilley, reported a total of $14,010.45 in disbursements for the first 6 
months of this year, which consists of both budgeted and collected Special Offerings. The recipients were 
Church Finance Council, Great River Region, Disciples Mission Fund, New Church Development (All Disci-
ples of Christ), Noel Neighborhood Food Pantry, MLK Clinic, Common Ground Ministries, Support Our 
Troops, Highland Blessing Dinner, Christian Services and Honor Roll Dinner for students at Creswell        
Elementary and Highland Neighborhood picnic (both part of Community Renewal). In the last half of the 
year, Outreach opportunities will include DOC Higher Education, Shreveport-Bossier Rescue Mission,     
Regional Ministries and the Great River Region. Except for the Great River Region, which is a budgeted 
amount, the others receive our gifts from special offerings collected at Thanksgiving and Christmas. 

 

Property Committee Chair, Dennis Murray, reported that as near as he can tell, about all of our air 
conditioning units were purchased 21 years ago in 1995. Because of their age, they are beginning to need 
replacing. Two units have been replaced in the Family Life Center and we are looking at replacing one in 
the Fellowship Hall. Dennis said we are just getting started, so replacement needs can be anticipated for 
some time to come. When we get into replacing furnaces in a building this old, we get into code issues, 
which can make it quite costly. Dennis will explain more when we get to Items for Action. 

 

 Linda Dame stated that she had received an email message from Bonnie Martin stating that they 
need more people to work the soundboard in both the Traditional and Contemporary Worship Services. 
Anyone who is interested needs to make it known, so they can begin training on the use of the sound-
board. Bonnie also stated that in response to many questions, she and Greg are not moving and plan to 
continue their membership at Kings Highway Christian Church. 

 

Stewardship Committee Chair, Martha Burgess, reported that her committee as adopted a         
program, New Consecration Sunday, for the upcoming Pledge Campaign. Consecration Sunday will be      
on Sunday October 23, 2016 and will be a combined service with a free lunch. This program uses a guest 
speaker for that Sunday, so they are working on securing a Speaker. The Campaign will not cover the   
Capital Fund another campaign will be started in the spring for the Capital Fund. 
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Diaconate Committee Chair, Deanna Beaubouf, reported that the Diaconate is doing well. 

Elder Committee Chair, Chris Thompson – No Report 

 

Long Range Committee Chair, Clint Snell reported that he received a request for 6 desktop computers    
several months ago. Clint has looked at the software and believes it is something the children will really enjoy, as it 
combines action games, Bible Characters and other activities they will enjoy. The 14 lessons should provide mate-
rial for about 2 ½ years of lessons. It does not require Wi Fi. The computers, monitors, keyboards and mice were all 
purchased for $2,177.98. Becky Flippo, Children’s Director, purchase the software. They are working on getting 
locks for the doors and hope to have the computers and program up and running by Promotion Sunday. 

Disciples of Women’s Ministries Chair, Theresa Bass – No Report. 

Board of Trustees Chair, Robert Dickinson -  No Report 

No Staff Reports 

Senior Minister, David Brice was on Vacation 

Additional Items for Information: 

Pete Bratlie reported that the Financial Oversight Committee learned that though CMF is no longer in existence, 
they still have a bank account. Financial Oversight recommends that the account be closed and the money remain-
ing be used for Scholarships. 
 

Bobby Shields stated that a copy of the financial policy has been made available to everyone. Bobby reminded  
everyone to watch every dollar that is spent and that money spent must go through the appropriate Committee. 
Known costs must be in the budget and planned for. Mike Corkran pointed out that even if budgeted, we may 
have to cut back if the money is not there. Even when an item is budgeted, it needs to be brought before the 
Board in the meeting prior to the money being spent. Process and procedures need to be followed. 

 

Allen Swilley stated that he needs to add an item for action to this meeting agenda from the Outreach Committee. 
They request approval of $2,200 to the Great River Region for the third quarter and $500 to the Noel Food Pantry. 
Allen Swilley moved and Bobby Shields seconded the motion for approval for this item. Approval was unanimous. 

 

Property is requesting approval of $2,600 for the rewiring of the air conditioners in the Fellowship Hall, as there 
have been 2 units on one circuit.   Dennis Murray made the motion, seconded by Allen Swilley. Motion Passed 
Unanimously. 

 

Property is requesting ratification for the replacement of one of the air conditioning units in the Family Life Center 
Gym and for replacement of the AC/Heating unit on the east side of the Family Life Center. This was approved 
unanimously by the Executive Committee in June. Motion by Dennis Murray, seconded by Phillip Semon. Motion 
approved unanimously. 
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Board Chairman Synopsis Continued: 
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Property requests approval of $6, 057 for the replacement of one of the air conditioning units in the Fellowship 
Hall. This cost includes a 10-year warranty on parts and labor. Motion by Dennis Murray, seconded by Allen 
Swilley. Approval was unanimous. 
 

Property requests approval of $1,650 for tree, stump removal and fill dirt for the former McGuire property.      
Motion by Dennis Murray, seconded by Allen Swilley. Motion approved unanimously. 
 

The next Board Meeting is scheduled for Monday, September 19, 2016 at 6:00 pm in the Fellowship Hall. The next 
Cabinet Meeting is scheduled for Monday, August 22, 2016 at 6:00 pm in the Parlor. 

 

There being no further business, Bobby Shields adjourned the meeting.  

 



 

 

Let’s Pray  

Prayers for all those affected by the recent flooding 

The Family of Sheila Sanders – In Sympathy (Family of Jack Davis) 

The Family of Charles Dillman – In Sympathy (Neighbor of Kay Jarratt) 

Jeff Beaubouef  - Recovering from surgery 

Eleanor Krentel – Serious health concerns 

Roberto Castillo – Hospitalized WKN Room #307 

Paul Frazer – Recovering at home from surgery 

Elli Boyd – Garden Park Rehab, #810 

David Key – Hospitalized at WKB (Friend of Joey Flippo) 

Jeremy Walker – Affected by flooding (Friend of Theresa Bass) 

Vicki McDowell – Serious health concerns (Daughter-in-law of Louise Federick) 

Roberta Phillips – Recovering at home from surgery 

Carmen Maker - Back Surgery 8/25 (Mother-in-law of Janey Wise Maker) 

Jerry Thomas - Recovering from surgery (Friend of Carolyn Brewer) 

Terry Baines – Health issues in family and grieving (Coworker of Valerie Jones) 

Laura Simmons – Sister is having surgery (Coworker of Valerie Jones) 

Katie & Robin Dix – Affected by flooding (Daughter & Son-in-law of Carla Swilley) 

Rebecca & Josh Camp – Affected by flooding (Daughter & Son-in-law of Carla Swilley) 

Garland & Dan Dix – Affected by flooding (In-laws of Carla Swilley) 

Eddie & Stacy Wells – Affected by flooding (Friends of Carla Swilley) 

Brandon Neanes & Family – Affected by flooding (Friends of Carla Swilley) 

Montie Dalton – Serious health concerns (Friend of Bobby & Sherry Shields) 

Ray Head-  Serious health concerns, back at the Glenn (Brother of Eunice Dickinson) 

Margaret Head – Health concerns (Sister in law of Eunice Dickinson)   

Anahis Salorado Machado - Health concerns (Friend of Irene Butler) 

Francis Rodriguez – Serious health concerns (Friend of Irene Butler) 

Larry Crabb – Serious health concerns (Friend of the Burks) 

faith 

Military Personnel & Their 
Family Members 

 

Zachary Watkins  
(Nephew of Trish Krippner) 

 
Joey McCoy  

 Deploying to Korea for a year 
(Nephew of Dave Burk)  

 
All members of our armed forces 

 

family 

friends 

Below is the latest prayer concerns as of today.  

 Prayer Concerns | KINGS HIGHWAY CHRISTIAN  

On-going prayers 

Jim Adkins, Virginia Bacon, Jack Barham, Roger Barham, Ione Barham, Carol Barnes, Dean Barnes, Candice Berg, Elli Boyd, Toni Bratlie,  
Jill Bridges, Randy Burch, Roberto Castillo Jr., Louise Chamberlain, Laura Cook, Nancy Cook, Linda DeMann, Jonn France, Kim Fricks, Ed 
Garner, Alice Greene, Carey Hallett, Mary Ann Hallett, Barbara L. Hebert, Chuck Hinkle, Jeanni Howard, Adam Jarratt, Eleanor Krentel, 
Vernon Krippner, Will Manhein, Vada McGoldrick, David Pope, Sue Rodenroth, Francis Rodriguez, Marina Rodriguez, Ray Sharp, Robert 
Strickland, Jr., Mark Swilley, Shawn Swilley, Peggy Taylor, Mercedes Terry, Erabeth Thompson, Billy Triplett, Samantha Vaughn, Clara    

Williams, Don Zesch 



 

 

EMAIL  US 

khccdoc@khcc.org 

CALL US 

318.222.3684 

VISIT US 

www.khcc.org 
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Highland Blessing Dinner 

The Highland Blessing Dinner is a ministry of Highland 

Center Ministries.  A partnership of faith communities 

providing a weekly meal every Thursday evening that is 

dignified, respectful, intimate, safe, free, and relational 

for our guest.  Our guests are our neighbors in the 

Highland are and whoever comes to our door.  Kings 

Highway Christian Church serves the first Thursday 

of the month at 5:15 pm.  If you would like to join us 

on Thursday or would like more information, please call 

the church office.   

 

Highland Blessing Dinner Schedule for September 
September 1st - Pathfinders Class 
September 29th -  CYF (Grades 9th - 12th)  
 
 

Baton Rouge Donations        
Delivered! 
The Swilley’s and Shively’s had a safe trip to First 

Christian Church of Baton Rouge this past Saturday to 

drop off the flood supplies.  First Christian Church was 

very grateful for everyone’s kindness and would like to 

thank Kings Highway Christian Church very much.  God 

Bless You All! 

 

Free Hymnals 

Choir Department has 35  Hymnals (Hymns for the 

Family of God) available for a Sunday School Class 

or individuals that would like them. Contact Craig 

Pratt if you are interested . 

 

Upcoming Birthday’s 

September 3   
Daniel Jester 
 
September 4 
Ken Bowen 
Kenny Rodenroth 
 
September 5 
Nancy Black 
 
September 8 
Ryleigh Shay 
 
September 10 
Joe Mayeux 
Madeline Holder 
Nicholas Means 
 
September 11 
Michael Moore 
 
September 12 
Nancy Breton 
Trace Campbell 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Newsletter? 
 Are you receiving your newsletter by mail?  If you would 

like to see it faster and in color send us your email to 

khccdoc@khcc.org. 

Stay  in  touch  

Follow us on Facebook. 

https://www.youtube.com/c/KHCCorg-DoC 
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Our Staff 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Office Hours  
9:00 am - 4:00 pm   
Monday-Friday 

Senior Minister           

Dr. David Brice                     Ext. 13 

david@brice.com 

 

 

Associate Minister      

Rev. Ellie Bulnes                  Ext. 12 

associate@khcc.org 

 

Minister to the Hispanic 
Community 

Rev. Jesús Bulnes                 Ext. 14                   
   

 

Upcoming week activities at KHCC 

Director of Traditional Music 

Craig Pratt 

 

Director of Contemporary Music 

Andy Fletcher 

 

Pianist/Organist 

Jean Rowell 
Mary Anne Bowie 
 

Church Mouse 

Elli Boyd 

 

 

Youth Director 

Becky Flippo 
 

Church Secretary 

Christy Duggan               Ext. 10 

 

Nursery Supervisor 

Rosa Lowery 

 

 

Wednesday ▪ August 31 

  10:00 am ▪  Bible Study *Fellowship Hall                

   12:30 pm ▪  AA *Fellowship Hall                

    6:00 pm ▪  English Classes *3rd Floor Classrooms 

    6:30 pm ▪  Contemporary Band Practice *Family Life Center  
    8:00 pm ▪  Spanish Bible Study *3rd Floor Classrooms 

 
Thursday ▪ September 1 

    5:15 pm ▪  Highland Blessing Dinner *Highland House 
    6:00 pm ▪  Norwella Boy Scout Leaders *3rd Floor Classrooms 

    7:00 pm ▪  Choir Rehearsal *Choir Room 

      7:00 pm ▪  NA *Keystone Classroom 

    8:00 pm ▪  AA *Fellowship Hall 
 
 

Friday ▪ September 2 
   12:30 & 8:00 pm ▪  AA *Fellowship Hall     

 

Saturday ▪  September 3 
   10:00 am ▪  NA *Keystone Classroom 

 

Sunday ▪ September 4 
     9:15 am ▪  Traditional Worship *Sanctuary 
   10:15 am ▪  Sunday School 
   11:00 am ▪  Hispanic Sunday School *Hispanic Chapel 

   11:11 am ▪  Contemporary Worship *Sanctuary 

   11:30 am ▪  Hispanic Worship *Hispanic Chapel 

 

Monday ▪  September 5 ▪ Labor Day 

     No Elders’ Meeting  
     Church Office Closed 
     No English Classes 
     No Monday Night Bible Study 

    12:30 & 8:00 pm ▪  AA *Fellowship Hall 

     5:30 pm ▪  Nami Group *Family Life Center 

 

 

Tuesday ▪  September 6 

     7:00 pm ▪  Doctors AA *Keystone Classroom 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Wednesday ▪ September 7 

  10:00 am ▪  Bible Study *Fellowship Hall      

   12:30 pm ▪  AA *Fellowship Hall                                                                                                                                                 
    2:00 pm ▪  Memorial Service Virginia McCarter *Sanctuary  
    6:00 pm ▪  English Classes *3rd Floor Classrooms 

    6:30 pm ▪  Contemporary Band Practice *Family Life Center  
    8:00 pm ▪  Spanish Bible Study *3rd Floor Classrooms 

 
Thursday ▪ September 8 
   7:00 pm ▪  Choir Rehearsal *Choir Room 

   7:00 pm ▪  NA *Keystone Classroom 

   8:00 pm ▪  AA *Fellowship Hall 

 
 

Friday ▪ September 9 
   12:30 & 8:00 pm ▪  AA *Fellowship Hall     

 

Saturday ▪  September 10 
   10:00 am ▪  NA *Keystone Classroom 

      
 

Sunday ▪ September 11 ▪ Celebration Sunday 

     9:30 am ▪  Sunday School 
   10:00 am ▪  Hispanic Sunday School *Hispanic Chapel 
   10:50 am ▪  Combined Worship *Sanctuary 

   12:00 pm ▪  Fellowship Potato Lunch Hosted by Chi Rho *Family Life Center 

   1:00 - 3:15 pm ▪  JYF (Grades 3rd-5th) Kick-Off Party *See pg. 4 for more info. 

   1:00 - 5:30 pm ▪  Chi Rho (Grades 6th-8th) Kick-Off Party *See pg. 5 for more info. 

   1:00 - 5:30 pm ▪  CYF (Grades 9th-12th) Kick-Off Party *See pg. 5 for more info. 

 
Monday ▪ September 12 

     7:00 am ▪  Elders’ Prayer & Coffee Meeting *Fellowship Hall 

   12:30 & 8:00 pm ▪  AA *Fellowship Hall 

    6:00 pm ▪  English Classes *3rd Floor Classrooms 

    6:00 pm ▪  Hispanic Praise Guitar Group *Hispanic Chapel 

    6:00 pm ▪  Monday Night Bible Study *Fellowship Hall 

 

 

Tuesday ▪  September 13 
     7:00 pm ▪  Doctors AA *Keystone Classroom 

 
 


